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Falcon Club Meeting Minutes from April 10, 2024

Attendees: Cheri Brownfield, Todd Hoffman, Louie Walters, Nancy Franich, 
Linda Benko and Lorraine Strassman

Todd started the meeting at 7:02 p.m. 

Minutes from Mar. 6: Cheri Brownfield made a motion to approve the March 6 
meeting minutes. Louie Walters seconded the motion. All approved.

Welcome and Reflection: Todd’s My Scotts Valley post was discussed and there 
was a lot more discussion regarding the school district’s decision to install solar 
panels rather than improve the high school facilities. The majority of the meeting is 
spent discussing this issue.

Now that all forms for school registration, etc. is online, the volunteerism for clubs 
is way down. Including Falcon Club. There just doesn’t seem to be an interest from 
parents, students.

Treasurer’s Report: Net income is down by approximately 59,000 from last year. 
The bulk of that is in the team income category, mainly participation donations. 

Athletic Director’s Report: Louie requested reports on the athletes who have 
made their donations for the coaches use. Spring sports could use a restructure. 
There are too many sports being held in the spring. Athletes are not able to 
participate in all the sports they want because of this issue. Once again, the 
discussion of lack of facilities came up and the point was made that our student 
athletes have to travel to other campuses for practice, which puts them at risk and 
takes up too much of their time. Otherwise, our athletes are performing very well 
as this school year nears an end.



Hall of Fame: The idea was brought up to look for a sponsor for the event. We 
would like to make it a little more upscale event. We want to make these athletes 
and alumni feel honored. Nancy will look into a couple of nice venues for this 
event scheduled for Oct. 5 which is the day after Homecoming.

Fundraisers: Drive 4 Schools: It was a difficult system last fall. People paid for 
their tickets online, but Lorraine was not able to know who those people were. If 
we do this again, system needs to change.

Good news! The Golf Outing on April 19 is sold out! Great job Mrs. James, Kelly 
Weaver and all who helped make this event happen.

Meeting adjourned at 8:25 pm

Next Meeting: May 8, 2024 


